SHERMAN BOARD OF EDUCATION

SHERMAN, CONNECTICUT 06784

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MEETING - FEBRUARY 15, 2024 LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER 5:30 PM

A Transportation Committee Meeting of the Sherman Board of Education was called to order by Mrs. Grasseler at 5:38 PM on February 15, 2024 in the Library Media Center at The Sherman School.

1. PRESENT

For the Board: Mrs. Grasseler and Mrs. Febbraio

Administration: Dr. Cosentino, Dr. Fernand, Dr. Fildes, and Dr. Leekin

2. DISCUSSION

2.1. Review Logistics and Next Steps in "Request for Information" from All-Star Transportation for Possible Pk-5 and Outsourced Middle School

The Committee discussed the possibility of reducing the New Milford runs from four to three and the possible impact it may have on transportation. The Committee will revisit the K-8 current routes to see if reducing to four buses is possible for the 2024-2025 school year.

The following will be discussed at the next meeting:

- a. Full bus route costs for grades K-5 for Sherman
- b. Full bus route costs for grades 6-12 Shepaug & New Milford
- c. Four year view costs of choice high school transportation (NM, Shepaug/Shepaug AG)
- d. Four year view costs of Henry Abbott Tech
- e. Build students not crossing the yellow line when they get on/off the bus into the routing.

3. ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 5:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Board Member Submitting Sherman Board of Education